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SAKAE HOLDINGS LTD.  
Company Registration Number 199604816E 
(Incorporated in the Republic of Singapore) 
 

 
FOLLOWUP ACTIONS TO REVIEW AND VERIFY THE REMEDIAL MEASURES IMPLEMENTED   
 

 

1. INTRODUCTION 

 

1.1 The Board of Directors of Sakae Holdings Ltd. (“Company” or together with its subsidiaries, 

the “Group”) refers to the Company’s previous announcements dated 21 October 2019, 14 

February 2020, 15 May 2020, 30 August 2020, 15 October 2020, 13 November 2020, 11 

February 2021 and 12 May 2021 (collectively, the “Previous Announcements”). Unless 

otherwise defined, the capitalised terms used herein shall have the same meanings as 

defined in the Previous Announcements.   

 

1.2 By way of background, as stated in the Previous Announcements, the Audit Committee of the 

Company had appointed KPMG Services Pte. Ltd. (“KPMG”) to conduct an independent audit 

of the Company’s investment in Cocosa Export S.A. (“Cocosa Export”). The Company also 

appointed its previous statutory auditor, Deloitte & Touche LLP (“Deloitte”) to perform an 

Agreed Upon Procedure (“AUP”) in relation to the reconciliation of the intragroup differences 

of $1,540,000 as identified in the auditor’s report of the Company and its subsidiaries for the 

year ended 30 June 2019 (“Intragroup Differences”).  

 

1.3 Along with the Company’s announcement on 12 May 2021, both KPMG and Deloitte have 

since issued their respective final reports (“Previous Reports”) to the Company. It was noted 

that both reports provided recommendations to address prior control gaps and the Company 

has since taken actions to implement the recommendations progressively, as mentioned in 

our earlier announcement.  
 

1.4 The Company would like to inform that it has, following the earlier announcement, appointed 

KPMG to conduct an independent audit and its current statutory auditor, Baker Tilly TFW LLP 

(“Baker Tilly”) to perform an Agreed Upon Procedure (“AUP”) to review and verify the 

implementation of the recommendations that have since been put in place by the Company.  
 

1.5 With regard to the same, KPMG and Baker Tilly have since issued their respective  reports on 

22 October 2021. The observations and findings from both reports have been reported to the 

Company’s Audit Committee and the Singapore Exchange Regulation Pte. Ltd. (the 

“Exchange”). The KPMG report (Appendix 1) and AUP report by Baker Tilly (Appendix 2) are 

attached to this announcement. Kindly note that trade sensitive information has been redacted 

in the reports.  
 

 

2. ACTIONS GOING FORWARD 

 

2.1 To ensure accountability and continued adherence to the above remedial measures 

implemented, followup reviews will be included in the scope of the internal audit function to be 

performed by independent professional service providers reporting directly to the Audit 

Committee. The Company will continue to strengthen its work processes and policies to 

improve its internal control environment. 
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By Order of the Board 

 

Chan Lai Yin 

Company Secretary 

 

25 October 2021 
















































































































































